

Greetings from the Country of Argentina,

March & April have been very busy months in the ministry. What a blessing and privilege it is to serve our Savior! We started off March by meeting in the new building. Praise the Lord! God provided a temporary building for us to meet in and hold services. It is not very large, but we are thankful that we can continue to have services in Termas del Rio Hondo. We continue to pray fervently that God would provide the funds to buy property and begin constructing our own building. We are very thankful to three churches that have each sent an offering to help purchase property as we now have a total of \$6,800 to go towards buying some land. The goal is to raise \$15,000. Please help us by praying for this ministry need, and if you feel led by the Lord to help financially, you can send a gift to Macedonia World Baptist Missions under "Church Property," addressed to Joshua Owens.

Please pray for a man named Sergio. He recently started coming to our church and accepted the Lord as his Savior. He has been sober and free from drugs for over a month. We have been discipling him, and he has been growing in the Lord. We appreciate your prayers for Sergio and his family.

We are continuing to help my father to train national pastors in the Bible college. In April, we also began helping in the bus ministry at my father's church. By the grace of God, we started a new bus route on the south side of town. On the first bus ride, we had 30 people present, and by the end of the month, we had over 100 people, including both adults and children. At the same time, we began helping on other bus routes, and on one of the routes, we had 140 people come to church on one bus. We are seeing God move in a great way in Termas and also in Tucumán. Many souls are being saved, and lives are being changed because there is power in the gospel of Jesus Christ.

We had our first women's meeting. Over 50 women attended and were blessed and helped by the Word of God. Please continue praying for the women of Mount Zion Baptist Church.

We appreciate your prayers for Argentina. The country is going through a hard time. Inflation continues to increase by nearly 10% each month. The prices of food, gas, and utilities have increased significantly. Most of the people in our church are not making it financially to the end of the month. We are trying to help with groceries so that they have food.

Thank you for your faithful prayers and faithful support. None of this would be possible if we did not have you praying for us and supporting the ministry.

Your missionaries to Argentina, Joshua & Abi Owens

March-April 2024











